
Community Council Meeting Minutes 
Davis High School 

March 5, 2014 
 

1. Welcome: Astrid Kramer 
Members in Attendance : Dee Burton, Kathy Evans, Dianna Barton, DeAnn Draper, Debra Hall, Corine Barney, 
Ashley  Paget,  Karl Hall, Lisa Ferguson, Julie Tanner, Dorothy Watkins, Teresa Perry, Astrid Kramer, Diana 
Anderson 

 
2. Principal’s Report/ Dee Burton   

Boys Basketball (At the time of the meeting, had just won the first playoff round. They continued to win 
on Thursday and were defeated on Friday by Lone Peak).   The debate team won Region for the 12th year in a 
row.  Debate has a very long season from Oct to March. Spring sports are in full swing.   Soccer – will play all 
home games on the football field this year.   This will be helpful in many respects.   Wrestling took 7th in State; 
we will have the most boys ever returning next year.    We had a sophomore take state in his weight.   Dance 
Company had their state festival on Feb. 8th Davis received the highest, all superior ratings. Several students 
were offered scholarships. 

Footloose begins on Friday March 7th through March 15th.   Kim Call, one of our math teachers, received 
the District Care Award. She was one of 10 throughout the District to receive this award.  Kim has also been very 
helpful in developing the common core curriculum and sends it out to other teachers to use each day.  We have 
several teachers that will be retiring this year.  Applications for Student Body Officers have started.  There are 
only a couple of dances left for this year - Sadie Hawkins on March 22 and Junior Prom on April 12th.   

There will be a lockdown drill in the next couple of weeks.   The variance process is complete for next 
year students.   We usually end up taking approx. 60 students. 

 
3. Reports: 

 PTSA- Lisa Ferguson- March 15 will be the Battle of the Bands. We will be sending two of our bands.   
Next year’s board is full. They will have Co-Presidents next year.   The Senior party will be at Boondocks again 
this year from 10 pm – 4 am.   The cost will be discounted if they pre-purchase the tickets rather than at the 
door. 

 
SBO/Student Voice- Nothing really new that wasn’t covered by the principal. 
SRO/Officer Barlow - reported by administration E-Cigarettes are a big issue. There is a new bill currently at 
Capitol Hill that we hope will be helpful. 

 
Counseling office/ Karl Hall –Registration process is almost complete for the year.   The counselors just 
completed going to the junior high’s to do Sophomore registration.  There was an orientation/ pathway open 
house held for the incoming Sophomore class on Tuesday Feb. 25th this was well attended.   There is some 
concern about the Chinese program, and planning for it to continue to be here at Davis High School. 
 

 
4. Community Council Issues - Astrid brought to the council information about a Strategic ACT Prep.   This would be 

learning strategy for the ACT.     We have several companies each year the come and try to do some kind of prep 
course which cost much more than we charge.   Davis High has a six class course which has proven to have an 
average of 2 point improvement.   Astrid will see if she can gather more information on this program.    Does this 
person have data to show what kind of scores they might receive?    

 
 

5. Kathy Evans-    TRUST LAND MEETING will be held on Tuesday March 26, 2014 at 6:30 am – 8:30 am. Please 
invite others to come to this meeting. We do need a certain percent to attend. 

 
Pass along to your friends and neighbors to submit an application for next year we will start applications in August when 
school starts. 


